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BOX Options Market (“BOX”) recently distributed IC-2021-05 which detailed the upcoming 

modifications that will be made to the BOX High Speed Vendor Feed (“HSVF”).  

 

The functionality change for retransmission requests has been rescheduled to Monday, March 

22, 2021. 

 

In addition, BOX would like to clarify that if the HSVF Sequence rolls over past the 1 billion 

message mark per day, a retransmission request will be interpreted as follows: 

 

• The start sequence will be used as provided. The effective range will be sequence 1 to 
999,999,999.  

• The end sequence will be incremented by 1 billion. The effective range will be sequence 

1,000,000,001 to 1,999,999,999 

 

Finally, if the HSVF Sequence is past the billion message mark per day, a retransmission request 

will return the HSVF messages from the start sequence (1 to 999,999,999), roll-over to 0, and 

continue to the end sequence (1 to 999,999,999).  

 

Contacts 

 

Please contact the Market Operations Center at (866) 768-8845 or by e-mail at 
BOXMOC@boxoptions.com should you require additional information. 
 

TO: BOX Options Participants 

FROM: BOX Market Operations Center 

SUBJECT: HSVF Retransmission Functionality  

DATE: March 12, 2021 

 

https://boxoptions.com/assets/IC-2021-05-HSVF-Message-Modifications.pdf
mailto:BOXMOC@boxoptions.com

